
St. Mary – Holy Cross Parish  
 
 

FINANCE COUNCIL MINUTES 
 January 16, 2018 

 
Attendees: Members: Shaun Magill   David Pottebaum Laurie 

Phelan  Rita McClain  Sue Tollefson 
 
 Staff:      Fr. Daniel Krettek Peter Relyea 
 
 Absent: Karen Bellis, Doug Jones  
 
Opening Prayer:   Led by Fr. Krettek 
 
November 21, 2017 Meeting Minutes: Moved by Shaun Magill, seconded by Sue 
Tollefson, approved as written 
 
Presentation of YTD November Financial Reports: 

● Peter Relyea presented the financial reports.  Moved by Laurie Phelan, seconded 
by Dave Pottebaum and approved.   

 
Presentation of YTD December Financial Reports 

● Discussion on NCYC expenses and process.  Expenses were more than approved, 
what should the process be when this happens in the future.  Peter will look into 
actual amount provided for NCYC 

● Discussion on Confirmation class material.  Was the goal met by through the 
fundraiser?  Knights of Columbus to make difference up if the goal was not met.  
Peter will look into actual amount provided for the confirmation material 

● December Financial Report not finalized due to CFSWI.  Report will be revised 
and finalized when the CFSWI information is received 
Motion Laurie Phelan, Seconded by Rita McClain and approved 

 
Annual Financial Report-missing controls 

● Question 8 of the 2017 Annual Financial Report that you do not require a 2nd 
signature on larger checks that you write 

● Question 10 of the 2017 Annual Financial Report that you do not have a 2nd 
person (without recording or check signing responsibilities) review the bank 
reconciliations. 

o To resolve the issues related to questions 8 and 10 discussed a policy 
where a large check report would be shared with the Financial Council for 
review. The specific amount to be determined  

● Question 19 of the 2017 Annual Financial Report that you participate in on-line 
banking but do not require a 2nd authorization and/or do not use a separate device 
to do so. 

o Council has no plans to comply due to expense and small size of the 
parish.  Key fob security is already in place 



 
Old Business 
Financial Recap Chart by Dave Pottebaum 
Discussion on Web States- Arlene Anderson presented information 

● Current statistical/trends information available include, pages hit, time of the 
month, types of devices, traffic sources-how directed or linked to the parish 
website 

● Useful information at this time includes where (what page) to place the 
information and best time (month) to place the information 

● Arlene will research Google Analytics for additional helpful information and also 
research how other churches and nonprofits are doing 

● Discussions on what to include on the website include how to videos for ACH 
process, educational material on how to do auto withdrawal and how to increase 
amount 

● Council approved Steubenville retreat request. 
 
New Business 
Father Dan’s Retirement 

● July 2018 
● Brief discussion of possible house expenses with the new priest\ 

AED  
● Stacy Rooney shared that the AEDs in both churches need pad replacement for 

adults and youth.  Estimated cost is $57 per adult replacement and $9 per youth 
replacement 

Gutter replacement and instillation at Holy Cross 
Budget Process planning meeting scheduled for Feb. 11, 2018 including all 
stakeholders 

● Discuss budgets and process 
 
Closing Prayer-watch NCYC video created by Fr. Krettek 
 
Next meeting:  Tuesday, Feb. 20, 2018 
   7:00 pm 
 
Submitted by Rita McClain 


